The Word Association Study
Debriefing Statement

Thank you for participating in our study! We are interested in how different kinds of perceptual details and different amounts of cognitive effort help people distinguish between memories for events. This kind of memory judgment is called source monitoring, because it underlies your understanding of where you experienced something – or what the source of the memory was.

A large body of research has shown that people often remember events without accurately remembering what the source of the memory was or even mis-remembering the source of a memory. Apparently, people distinguish their memories based on the perceptual or cognitive features or cues (such as the amount of effort necessary to think of something or the level of detail remembered). Thus, while source monitoring is often accurate, it is also prone to error. In other words, you may misattribute rhyming word to an association pair, or an association word to a rhyming pair without even knowing it. 

The goal of the Word Association Study is to collect data that can be used to test different theories of source monitoring. How do people identify remembered words as having been presented as rhyme puzzles in black on gray or as association puzzles in red on yellow, and what factors contribute to source-monitoring errors? We want to understand how adults try to distinguish memories so that we can compare those results with children’s source-monitoring performance. 

Once again, thank you for your time and effort! 

IMPORTANT: If you know other students who plan to participate, please do not explain the details of the procedure to them. There are several different versions of the experiment, and everyone should participate without preconceptions. 

Please address inquiries about this study to:

Geoffrey Turner, Ph.D.
Department of Psychology
Simmons College

geoffrey.turner@simmons.edu
617-521-2609
